
ASHLAND NH 150th ANNIVERSARY COMMITTEE  
(AKA ASHLAND NH SESQUICENTENNIAL COMMITTEE)  

Minutes of Meeting: June 26, 2018 at Elaine Hughes Real Estate Office,  
11 6 Main Street, Ashland  

Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm by Chair Jane Sawyer. The following members 
of the Committee were present: 

Chair Jane Sawyer 
Vice Chair Kendall Hughes 
Treasurer Bob Baker 
Secretary Jeanette Stewart 

John & Susan Harville, Caroline Gosse, Ann Barney and Hailey Crowley were also 
present. 

Upon motion  of Bob and seconded by Jeanette, it was 

VOTED:  That the minutes of the meeting held June 12, 2018 be 
approved. 

Except for the incoming checks, no other correspondence has yet been received. 

The treasurer report as submitted by Bob was accepted for audit. One more banner 
was purchased so we have sold 75 which leaves 9 open. 

The additional 25 license plates have been received. Jane advised that the 
calendars are still not on sale so we won't order any at this time. Jane went 
through the folders of pictures at the Whipple House and copied the ones needed 
for the ceramic plate. They were sent electronically to the manufacturer and a 1/3 
deposit paid. The 6 week schedule will be tight but we are hoping we have them 
for sale by the week of the celebration. 

Ads are still coming in for the commemorative book and Jane has completed taking 
pictures of most of the town employees/committees and hopes to have all done by 
the end of this week and submitted to her niece for formatting and forwarding to 
the printer. 

Jane has been providing a press release each week now updating on all of the 
events. She met with Meagan of the Dance Factory and Judy Smith of Mill No.3 
and there will be dance lessons from 7 to 8 pm on July 9, 13 and 16. Cost is $15 
each for all 3 classes or $10 for one. 
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Kendall is still working on speakers for the parade and the ballpark. We may use the 
Ashland Firefighters Association ones for the parade. Jane will get information to 
John and Susan Harville after the fourth to send vendor contracts. 

Since Omer Ahern is going to be in the parade, he cannot be a judge. Jane has 
asked Peter Francesco via email. Jeanette confirmed that Art will be a judge for 
the beard/mustache contest with Sherrie Downing and Clint Gray. Will need to 
discuss awards at our next meeting so we can get them ordered. 

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 10, at 6 pm at the Railroad Station and 
Jane will post a notice encouraging volunteers for that meeting. 

There being nothing further to come before the meeting it was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeanette Stewart, Secretary 


